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First Things First  

October 2017 

 
UMCOR Responds to Current Disasters Around the World  
In the wake of recent disasters in the United States and abroad, the United Methodist 
Committee On Relief (UMCOR) is working to fulfill unmet food, clean water, 
temporary shelter, hygiene supplies, and non-food item needs. UMCOR's work starts 
when search and rescue operations for survivors is over. We accompany communities 
in their long-term recovery. UMCOR works with Conference Disaster Response 
Coordinators (CDRC) to assess needs and to design and implement disaster response 
activities. 

 
Sierra Leone-In immediate response to the tragic mudslide in Sierra Leone, UMCOR 

awarded a grant of $10,000 to The United Methodist Church of Sierra Leone for 
emergency provision of food, medical services, and assessment of needs. Today, 
UMCOR is working with Sierra Leone Annual Conference to provide tents, water 
filters, water containers, bedding, and hygiene kits for displaced families.  

Texas-Following Harveyõs aftermath, UMCOR awarded a $10,000 emergency grant to 
Texas Annual Conference and a $10,000 emergency grant to Rio Texas Annual 
Conference in immediate response to the storm. UMCOR also supplied 4,000 
hygiene kits and 12,000 cleaning buckets to support both conferences. Cathy Earl, 
UMCORõs director of U.S. Disaster Response, visited both affected conferences to 
provide technical support to the conference as they discuss recovery programs.  

Louisiana-Louisiana Annual Conference has Early Response Teams and volunteers 
deployed to assist communities with flood damage. UMCOR is anticipating 
awarding a grant to the conference to assist with relief and recovery programs. 
Cathy Earl visited Louisianaõs Annual Conference CDRC to provide support.   

Florida-Following Hurricanes Harvey and Irma, Cathy Earl visited impacted 
conferences and United Methodist Churches in Florida and Texas. Earl met with 
CDRCs, local churches, and disaster response volunteers while actively engaging 
and working with cleanup crews. Florida has ordered 1,000 hygiene kits and 7,128 
cleaning buckets from UMCOR Sager Brown. UMCOR will support its partners 
and conferences impacted by the hurricanes through grants and technical guidance. 
After assessments are complete, UMCOR anticipates granting additional funds to 
the impacted conferences. Florida is working with affiliates to begin the next phases 

(Continued on page 2) 
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of relief and early recovery. UMCOR Sager Brown is sending 3,700 cleaning buckets to Florida Annual 
Conference to support cleanup efforts. The cleaning kits will be distributed where they are most needed. More 
relief supply kits from UMCOR Sager Brown will be sent to other churches in Florida impacted by hurricane 
Irma.   

Georgia-Following Hurricane Irma, UMCORõs U.S. disaster response program manager, Scott Tibbetts, and 
disaster response consultant, Barbara Tripp, traveled to the South Georgia Annual Conference to meet with 
conference leadership and support relief and recovery operations.    

South Carolina-To address damages caused by Hurricane Irma, the South Carolina Conference organized 
assessment teams to develop recovery programming. UMCOR is awaiting completed assessments and is ready 
to offer support as needed.    

U.S. Territories-Puerto Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands suffered major damage from both Hurricane Irma and 
Hurricane Maria. UMCORõs partners in Puerto Rico have invited UMCOR support for relief supplies and 
other commodities. UMCOR is prepared to offer additional support through funding, training, and project 
development once needs are identified.    

Non-U.S. Territories- UMCOR is communicating with its partners in the Caribbean and awaiting an 
assessment from them to provide effective relief to those affected by hurricanes Irma and Maria.  

Mexico-Devastating earthquakes in Mexico killed at least 320 and caused widespread damage to homes, hospitals, 
and government infrastructure. UMCOR is in communication with the local Methodist Church and is ready 
to respond to partnersõ requests for relief and recovery assistance. Global Ministries two missionaries, Hector 
LaPorta and Amanda Cherry, are serving in Mexico City, Mexico. Both reported they are safe and accounted 
for. Though the impact of the earthquake was widespread in Mexico City, the neighborhoods where they live 
were not as heavily damaged as others in the city. Both missionaries are actively working with volunteers 
from the Methodist Church and from local universities to assist with clean up and assessment. The 
community is in great need of pastoral support as many people have died because of the earthquake. There is 
also need for housing, food, and non-food items for families who have lost their homes.       

(From http://www.umcor.org/umcor/resources/news-stories/2017/september/umcor-responds-to-current-disasters) 
 

We have answered the call of God Upon our hearts to come together in prayer and financial giving to 
support United Methodist Committee on Relief. Each Sunday in September there were special offering 
envelops for giving to UMCOR. FUMC collected $2,228 to help with the relief efforts, with $1,100 
designated for Material Resources to the response and $1,128 for U.S. Disaster Relief. We also collected 
$51 for the Early Response Team from Alaska. Thank you for your generous giving! 

(Continued from page 1) 
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October 2017 First United Methodist Church 

Serving Opportunities 

Would you like to greet and welcome 

people on Sunday mornings? The Hos-

pitality Team is working to establish 

designated Greeters for each Sunday. 

Please contact Neli Greenlee 907-248-

4153. 

The Emergency Cold Weather Shelter (ECWS) will be starting up again October 5th, to sup-

port homeless families; giving them a safe and warm place to sleep on Thursday nights.  

There are many ways to support this program; we especially need prayers of support for 

the families and volunteers.  There will be a sign-up sheet in First UMCõs narthex identify-

ing the dates and various times for volunteering.  Many were blessed last winter season 

and we look forward to being Godõs stewards again in support of homeless families, espe-

cially the children.  You do not have to be a church member, or attend a church in order to 

participate. 

¶ Volunteers for prepping the shelter 

  ð any amount of time 7:00PM-10:00PM 

¶ Volunteers for overnight monitor  

 ð 3 consecutive hours between 10:00PM-7:00AM 

Shifts are from 10:00PM-1:00AM, 1:00AM-4:00AM, 4:00AM-7:00AM 

We require 2-4 people during the 10-7 period.  When not on shift, 

you sleep in a private classroom on a cot and mattress.   CPAPs are welcome! 

 

¶ Volunteers for serving breakfast and breakdown of shelter 7:00AM-8:30AM 

Food donations are welcome, this year we hope to serve hot meals and some fresh pro-

duce. 

See or call Jenn Miller 272-2112 or Melody Milliken 229-1456 for further information. 

There will be a future announcement for new volunteer orientation. 
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Generosity Sunday 

Come and fellowship 

together between our 

two services. A pot-

luck brunch celebrat-

ing Generosity Sunday, October 15th at 

9:30 a.m. In the Fellowship Hall. Drinks 

provided-your dish most welcome.  

October events: 

6th-7th Annual Gathering~ First UMC 

9th Hope Circle~ 5:45 p.m. ~ Hope Center 

10th Executive Board Meeting~ 6:30 p.m. 

11th Sunny Friends Circle~ 12:30 a.m. Mary Bettis~ host 

21st General Meeting~ 11:30 a.m. ~Work day 

United Methodist Women Upcoming Events  

October 2017 First United Methodist Church 

 

The Expanded Hope Circle!!  

For the last few years we have been looking at 

ways we can make an impact in our 

community. The decision was made that this 

year we would continue to do our book study, 

but we will add an outreach component too! 

Starting October 9th we will be serving dinner 

at the Downtown Hope Center starting at 5:45 

pm every other month. In November we will 

start the book study on Living as a Covenant 

Community,  one of the studies that was 

presented at the Mission u event this year. All women of the 

church are welcome to join! 

Christmas Brunch/Auction  

December 2nd will soon be here and that is the 

date for our annual gala festivity!  It will again 

be held at the Petroleum Club. The tickets will 

be on sale, in the Narthex, NOVEMBER 12, 19, 

& 26 for $20. In the meantime, get your hand 

crafted articles ready or buy one at one of the 

numerous Anchorage craft bazaars. Get your 

òwhite elephant commercialó articles ready, 

also, for the silent auction tables. Get your 

tickets ð bring a guest (or two)! The amazing 

Linda Benson will be our auctioneer 

extraordinaire! This event is always filled with 

great food and great fun!  

UMW Days for Girls Project 

Days for Girls is dedicated to creating a 

more free, dignified, and educated world, 

through providing lasting access to 

feminine hygiene solutions and health 

education.  Thus far, Days for Girls has 

reached over 800,000 women and 

girls.  Friday, October 6th at 2:30 p.m. 

Alaska UMW is invited anyone interested 

to come help prepare feminine hygiene 

packs. We need people who can sew, iron, 

and/or cut! If you are interested in donating 

supplies for this or have any questions, 

please speak with Jenn Miller in the office. 

A Place at the Table  

Everyone is encouraged to join  Octo-

ber 8th at 5:30 p.m. The church will be 

providing Pot Roast. You are welcome 

to bring a side dish or dessert to share.  

This meal is a time for 

fellowship and shar-

ing Godõs table with 

the community 
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Book Club  

October:  

Lavender Garden  

By Lucinda Riley 

 

November:  

Same Kid of Different As Me  

By Ron Hall 

October 2017 

September 26th we discussed Cane River by Laital 

Tademy. Talking about the why this book was chosen 

by Oprah. 

On October 23rd we will be discussing Lavender Gar-
den by Lucinda Riley : 

An aristocratic French family, a legendary château, and 
buried secrets with the power to destroy two generations 
torn between duty and desire. 
 
La C¹te dõAzur, 1998: In the sun-dappled south of France, 
Emilie de la Martinières, the last of her gilded line, inherits 
her childhood home, a magnificent château and vineyard. 
With the property comes a mountain of debtñand almost 
as many questions... 
 
Paris, 1944: A bright, young British office clerk, Constance 
Carruthers, is sent undercover to Paris to be part of Chur-
chillõs Special Operations Executive during the climax of 
the Nazi occupation. Separated from her contacts in the 

Resistance, she soon stumbles into the heart of a prominent 
family who regularly entertain elite members of the Ger-
man military even as they plot to liberate France. But in a 
city rife with collaborators and rebels, Constanceõs most 
difficult decision may be determining whom to trust with 
her heart. 
 
As Emilie discovers what really happened to her family 
during the war and finds a connection to Constance much 
closer than she suspects, the château itself may provide the 
clues that unlock the mysteries of her past, present, and fu-
ture.  

We will be meeting I the home of Ann York, 2437 
Loussac Dr (call 677-7785 for directions) October 23rd 
at 7:00 p.m.  
 
We are always looking for great new books to dis-
cuss! Please come and share what you are reading.  
 

First United Methodist Church 

 

 

 

Everyone is invited to attend a plaque unveiling and historic site dedication at Alaska Pacific 
University on Friday, October 6th at 1:15 pm.  This event will occur after the Professional Church 
Workers Retreat and before the Fall Rendezvous meetings.  The Board of Trustees of APU will be 
present during this event.  A reception will be held after the unveiling. 
 
If you plan on attending, please let the conference office know by sending us an RSVP by Monday, October 2nd .  APU 

needs a head count for the planned reception. 

mailto:alaskaumc@gmail.com
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Community support for the  
 Downtown Hope Center  

 

The Downtown Soup Kitchen, located on the corner of 3rd and Cordova is now known as the Downtown Hope 

Center. It is a faith-based non-profit organization that provides multiple support services to the homeless and 

hurting located in Anchorage, including lunch for about 400 people daily and & providing shower and laundry 

facilities. Their mission statement is ôInspired by the Love of Jesus, we offer those in need support shelter, 

sustenance and skills to transform their lives.ó In keeping with this mission statement, there are support classes 

offered such as Sewing and Beading Classes, Bible Study, Life Skills, Celebrate Recovery, Genesis Recovery, 

Alcoholics Anonymous, and soon ô Mending the Soulõ, for those sexually exploited or abused. These classes are 

wonderful opportunities to volunteer!  

In 2015, DHC became a safe night-time shelter for 30 homeless women and increased its capacity to 50 women 

in December of 2016! Think about what that means on Alaskan winter nights! They also developed 2 hands-up 

missions. The first is for the women known as the Hope Bakery. Tom Christensen, previous owner of Crazy 

Croissant and Café Croissant, is teaching the art of baking to the women who want to learn a skill. DHC sells the 

products to pay for the bakery facility and supplies and as extra income for continuing operations of the 

Womenõs Shelter. The 2nd hands-up mission is the ôFeed Me Hopeõ Culinary School. This 14 week vocation 

development course is offered to homeless men and women and to those who are transitioning from the Dept. 

of Corrections, to help them learn a marketable job skill enabling them to find employment and obtain housing.  

Volunteer Needs are:  

Womenõs Shelter (open 7 nights a week) Female Volunteers Only  
Sleeping Monitor - all evenings 8pm to 12am  

Serving Dinner ð Friday, Saturday, Sunday 6pm-7pm (meals are prepared by the culinary school) 

 Hospitality/Breakfast ð Saturday and Sunday 6am-8am  

The Shower House Male and Female Volunteers 
 Guest Intake, Laundry, Shower Cleaning, Basket Prep, Clothing Distribution 

 Monday ð Friday 9am ð 1:30pm  

Kitchen 
 Food Prep, Serving, Clean-up Monday ð Friday 9am-2pm  

Current donation needs are: 
All clothing including outerwear (Adult sizes only, good condition and clean):  

socks, shoes and boots 

 underwear, bras and long johns  

jeans, snow pants, hoodies (always in high demand)  

coats, hats and gloves belts  

Backpacks or rolling carry-on type bags 

Female Toiletry Items: feminine products, including Depends, vaginal creams  

shampoo, conditioner, body soap and lotion (1 liter bottles or larger)  

new combs, brushes, shavers, toothbrushes 

 towels, washcloths, cloth bath mats 

 Chapstick or lip balm 

OTC Medications: Other Items:  

Benadryl, cough drops, aspirin, ibuprofen, Acetaminophen multi-vitamins  

pillows cases, twin sheets, comforters water bottles  

day pack or back pack, rolling luggage 

Monetary donations are always appreciated.  

If you are interested in volunteering or have a question about donations or volunteering opportunities, you can 

contact Sherrie Laurie, Ex. Dir.,@ 277-4302 ext.100 or slaurie@downtownhopecenter.org.  
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